
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
February 2022 Newsletter 

 
 
Gong Hei Fat Choy! How wonderful that Chinese New Year lands at the beginning of February - what a great 

way to start the month. Although the shortest month of the year, as always, we have lots of exciting things 

planned. Please keep an eye out for any emails and on our Facebook page for further information. Covid 19 is 

still prevalent in the community and has caused a number of absences in school both amongst staff and 

pupils. We would like to thank everyone for their continued vigilance and ask that this continues even though 

some restrictions have been relaxed. In school, we will continue with a number of measures to try and prevent 

any cases from spreading. We hope that this week we have turned a corner and from now on the numbers of 

cases will start to decrease.  

 

Mrs Lizzie Jackson 

 

Staffing 

The Amble First team are very sad to announce that Wednesday 16th February will be Mrs Sarah Forsey’s last 

day in school. Mrs Forsey has worked at Amble First since 2014 and has decided that now is the time to 

relocate to Shropshire to be closer to her family. Mrs Forsey is a greatly valued member of the team in her role 

as both a class teacher and also as our SENDCo. She will be sorely missed and we would like to express our 

thanks and appreciation for everything that she has done for the school and our children. We know that you 

will join us in wishing her all the best for the future and we hope that she will be very happy in her next school. 

We are pleased to say that Mrs Caroline Metcalfe has agreed to join us full time after half term and she will 

continue to work in Year 4.  

 
Parents’ evening 

Parents’ evening appointments will be available during the week beginning 14th 

February. These will be phone call appointments again this term. Please look out for a 

letter coming soon that will detail the days and time slots available.  

 
Year 4 Residential Visit 

There will be a meeting for parents on Tuesday 1st March to talk more about the trip to Dukeshouse Wood. 



This will be an opportunity for staff to share with you the programme of activities, kit lists and any other 

information you may need. At the moment, we intend for the meeting to take place in school. If you are unable 

to attend, we will arrange to share the information with you by email and you will be able to contact school with 

any questions you may have.  

 

Breakfast and after-school wrap around care 

If you wish to book your child in for breakfast club or the after-school wrap around care, please 

can you ensure that this is done on Eduspot by the end of the school day on Friday of the 

week before. This will enable us to plan staffing and food needed for each session.  

 

Queen’s Jubilee Bank Holiday 

As part of the celebration of the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee in the summer, an extra bank holiday 

has been allocated. As this falls during the summer half term break, schools have been asked to 

select an additional date. The date we have chosen is Friday 1st July. This is the same date as 

other schools in the Coquet Partnership. School will be closed that day. 

 

World Book Day 2022 

This year we will be celebrating World Book Day on Thursday 3rd March. Children are welcome 

to come to school in fancy dress. Look out for your book vouchers which will enable children to get 

one of the WBD books for free or they can use them as a discount towards a book of their choice. 

 

White Rose Maths 

White Rose Maths is a scheme that we use across the whole school to deliver the Maths 

curriculum. Recently, they have created an app called 1 Minute Maths. This is aimed at EYFS and 

KS1 but can be used by anyone who wants to develop their confidence with number in just  

1-minute chunks. See https://whiterosemaths.com/resources/1-minute-maths for more details.  

 

Attendance 

It is a fact of life that children are sometimes too ill to come to school. Unfortunately, over the past few weeks a 

number of children have contracted Covid, which means that they have been required to self-isolate for a 

given number of days. We understand that this cannot be avoided. However, following two years of disrupted 

education, it is imperative that children attend school as often as possible. We therefore ask that families 

carefully consider absences from school that can be avoided. As you can see below, just a small number of 

days can quickly add up. If you are in any doubt, the NHS website gives a very useful guide to help you decide 

whether your child should/should not be in school.  https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/healthy-body/is-my-child-too-

ill-for-school/  

https://whiterosemaths.com/resources/1-minute-maths
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/healthy-body/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/healthy-body/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


Our school target for attendance is 96%. 

 

Attendance for end of January 2022 

 

Rec - 90.7% 

Year 1 - 92.9% 

Year 2 - 94.3% 

Year 3 - 93.5% 

Year 4 - 96.1% 

 

 

Key dates Spring Term 

Tuesday 1st February - Chinese New Year - non-uniform day 

Week beginning 14th Feb - parents’ evening meetings  

Friday 18th February - break up for half term 

Monday 28th February - children return to school 

Tuesday 1st March - Year 4 residential meeting 

Thursday 3rd March - Y4 Bikeability 

Thursday 3rd March - World Book Day 

Wed 16th-Fri 18th March - Year 4 Residential 

Friday 18th March - Red Nose Day 

Friday 25th March - Teacher training day - school closed 

Friday 8th April - last day of term 

 

E-safety 
 

Over recent weeks, an increasing number of issues have been brought to our attention involving some of the 

games that children are playing online or on games consoles. Some of these include; rough play on the 

yard, use of bad language and online name-calling. Whilst it is at the discretion of parents and carers which 

games children play, we would ask that you carefully consider the suitability of some of these games and 

ensure that children have the maturity to handle the content. Below we have included a helpful guide to 

Fortnite, which we understand is one of the more popular games that some of our children like to play. If you 

are ever worried about something that you see or experience online, please go to the Amble First School 

website and use the CEOP button to make a report. You can also report any concerns to school on the 

School360 page or by contacting us directly.  

 



 


